
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:     2021 Final Budget and Levy Public Hearing 
 
MEETING DATE: December 1, 2020 
 
BACKGROUND; 
 
Once again I would like to commend the Department Heads for all the work and effort 
they put into the budget cycle this year.  They reduced their budgets to prepare for the 
reduction in LGA which is anticipated in 2021.  The reduce portion of their budgets was 
placed into a municipal reserve fund to be used for operations if LGA is reduced by 
significant amounts.  If there are excess revenues after any reductions in state aid that 
revenue will be discussed and placed into capital funds for equipment and projects.   
 
Below are some of the highlights that have taken place during the 2021 budget talks 
during the Finance Committee meetings and work sessions with the city council.  Since 
the final budget is the same as the preliminary the highlights remain the same.   
 

1. The city council wanted to hold the tax levy to a 0% increase; 
2. A 1% increase in COLA and step increases were included in this budget; 
3. Health insurance had a moderate increase of 6.6% (as health insurance goes); 
4. Reorganization of the Finance Department resulted in 1.5 reduction in FTE 

employees and over $100,000 in savings; 
5. Reduction in one FTE in the Police Department mostly responsible for a 

reduction of almost $115,000 in the Police Department budget; 
6. The janitorial budget will be reduced to a part-time position; 
7. The EDA position will continue to be a 3 day a week position contracted to 

CEDA; 
8.  The city refinanced the 2011A and 2013A bonds and reduced the overall 

payment schedule by $440,000 with a reduction of about $60,000 per year for 
those 2 issues; 

9. Some bonds had lower levy payments for next year so overall bond payments 
went down $161,100 for 2021; 

10.  The Bituminous Mill and Overlay line item that was created last year was 
increased to $150,000 up from $130,000.  This budget item should be reviewed 
annually and increased to meet the demands of wear and tear on the streets; 

11. There will be an increase of over $400,000 in municipal reserve to be used as a 
reserve fund until the economy straightens out and the threat of reduced funding 
from the state subsides; 

12. The Fire Department is looking at a new fire truck in the next couple years and 
will need to prepare for that expenditure today; 



13. Motor Vehicle Department has increased its need for levy dollars next year by 
$10,000 to support the department.  An employee was moved from P/T to F/T to 
meet the demand of customers. 

 
The final levy for 2021 will be $3,201,739 which is a 0% increase from 2020.   
 
The resolution for adoption of the 2021 Final Budget and Levy will be on December 15th.   
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
This is a public hearing only and the Resolution for adoption will be on December 15th.  
No action requested. 
 




















































































